Donna Johnson

e
From: Faye M Cox <godmother1@embargmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 1, 2024 1:04 PM
To: Donna Johnson; godmother1@embargmail.com
Subject: Re: RE: Service pole application for 185 Cox Pond lane

Ms Donna-sorry for the delay-I sent a response on the 26th, but it appears to be lost. We have been stuck in
Mtns of western NC WITHOUT WATER AND POWER until yesterday and cell service/internet went out last
Thurs.

Anyway-the service pole will hold an electrical outlet. We desperately need this power source up at our farm
fields, to plug in air compressors, power tools, battery chargers, temporary lights, etc for servicing & repairing
our farm tractors & other farm equipments where it actually breaks down, in the fields(which seems to be doing
more and more lately).

The service pole is physically is located up at the road(Hwy 210N/25 Cox Pond Lane) where we have 2
agricultural fields(several acres) that we grow some of our crops on. Currently the only available electrical
service we have is located at the home sight(185 Cox Pond Lane), about 300-400 yards down the driveway.
Getting the equipment there is a hassle in itself. The only way there means driving down a rather steep water
diversion dip(that we had to get installed to catch the water for when our pond overflows). Once you traverse
the dip, you must cross over the pond dam. If you continue down the driveway, you then reach the
house(address is 185 Cox Pond Lane, which is currently our only access to any electrical power supply. So
gaining access to power at the pole, beside the field, where we really need it will save us time, money and a lot
of work. Loading the tractors/equipment onto a trailer and traversing the driveway has caused a lot of issues(2
examples being it has slowed down production, and it’s causing damage to the pond dam itself. This driveway
is our only way in and out, and has been expensive to repair. | hope this clears up the confusion. If not, please

let me know.
On Tue, 17 Sep, 2024 at 10:15 AM, Donna Johnson <djohnson@harnett.org> wrote:

To: ; centralpermiting@harnett.org
e

What is this electrical application for? We cannot just issue an electrical permit without a
reason.

Sincerely,

Donna Johnson
Project Coordinator / Customer Service Rep.
Development Services

- Harnett

COUNTY

(910) 814-6431 | djohnson@harnett.org

420 McKinney Parkway (physical) | PO Box 65 (mailing) | Lillington, NC 27546

https://www.harnett.org/permits/
Privacy & Confidentiality Notice




Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and shall be
disclosed to third parties when required by statutes. (NCGS Ch. 132)

From: Faye M Cox [mailto:godmotherl@embargmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2024 8:43 PM

To: Central Permitting <CentralPermiting@harnett.org>
Cc: godmotherl @embargmail.com

Subject: Service pole application for 185 Cox Pond lane

Please review application for our service pole inspection permit. Thank you for your help walking me through
this process and guiding me as to the correct application to fill out! Your kindness is most appreciated. God
Bless, Faye Cox



